
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

8 June 2021 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Over half term we completed some improvements to the main car park including re-marked bays, 
areas of designated parking and a new raised zebra crossing and speed ramps. May I therefore use 
this opportunity to remind parents of the following rules which are in place for the safety of staff 
and students. 
 
General: 
Up until 4:30pm each day, only members of staff are permitted to access the main drive and car 
park.  
 
Students should not be driven onto the school site to be dropped off/picked up at any time before 
4:30 p.m.    This includes students delivered by taxi.  
 
Parents should use Clotherholme Road for parking and students should use the footpaths to 
enter/exit the school site. 
 
The following exemptions to these general points apply: 

• Students who require special access due to physical need. Taxis/cars may use the two 
designated disabled parking bays in front of the Clocktower. 

• Boarding parents may use the main car park/Johnson House parking to pick up and drop off 
boarders on Sunday evening [no time restriction], Monday morning [before 8:30am] and 
Friday evening [after 4:15 pm.] Please note Johnson House Drive is strictly closed to all 
vehicles between 8:30 am to 4:10 pm, Monday to Friday. 

• Parents who are visitors with an appointment in school may access the drive and main 
carpark during the school day and park in the either of the two designated visitor parking 
bays in front of School House entrance.  
 

For all using the Main and Johnson House Drives, drivers are requested to: 

• Stop at the bottom of the drive before proceeding onto Clotherholme Road. Please use the 
mirror to sight pedestrians. 

• Observe the 5mph limit at all times on the drive and in the car park. 

• Proceed with caution over the two sleeping policemen and the raised zebra crossing – taking 
due regard for pedestrians using the zebra crossing. 

• For those exiting the car park, give way to cars coming up the drive from Clotherholme Road 
by stopping at the give way point. 
 

 
Jonathan M Webb 
Headmaster 


